

25. 11.2011.

Dear Mr Martin

The members of the SOSPPAN Group would like to thank you for the courtesy that you showed us yesterday regarding the attendance of the Board meeting at your offices in Carmarthen.

It was an interesting experience for many of us and allowed us to see the excellent work that is being done by the Hywel Dda Trust, the £19million of savings that have been made to date this financial year and your concerns over finding a further £4 million saving within the remaining quarter.  
Of obvious interest to us and I am sure the general public, is the statement that was issued by yourselves “YOUR HEALTH: YOUR FUTURE, THE HEALTH BOARD IS LISTENING”. 

This document implies that an extra procedure of “pre consultation engagement” of the services that you provide is to be undertaken.

You have stated that this is a “listening programme” and will commence prior to Christmas and will continue well into the New Year. You have also stated that you will openly share the work you have done so far, listen to any concerns and take into consideration any alternative suggestion.

We would be interested to understand what procedures are to be formalised and put in place to allow us to communicate effectively so that:

Firstly we can understand your current findings and what you are basing your future decisions on.

Secondly we can discuss with you our observations and reactions to those findings with a view to having that input taken on board by yourselves and included in your future proposals 
Thirdly could we please have a publicised list of events, times and places that the information sharing you refer to as part of the pre-consultation process is to take place. 
We expect that this set of further actions will be completed before your proposals for the next 5 years linked to the recent publication of “Together for Health”. It would be unwise for us to assume these timescales and therefore we would be grateful if you could give us some valid timescales of events as you see them (the following are obviously examples for clarification).
1. Additional Stage Pre – Consultation 
Prior to Christmas 2011 into 2012
2. Presentation of Proposals


During 2012 (Feb / March 2012?)

3. Consultation Period 


eg: April, May, June 2012
4. Proposals
Review


July 2012
5. Final Policy Agreed and Implementation
August
2012
Whilst we, like the Minister and yourselves, are in agreement that ”no change is not an option” we have concerns in a few areas.
We appreciate that you are not only concerned with Prince Philip Hospital at Llanelli but also have to think of your other areas and the hospitals of Glangwilli, Bronglais and Withybush as well as associated medical centres.

Obviously Llanelli is different from the other areas as it is primarily urban with a large population being considerably the largest in the whole of your responsibility. We feel (perhaps only to be expected) that it therefore cannot be treated in the same way that as the other more Rural Services are. In this case “one shop fits all” is not an option and is in our opinion not fit for purpose.
Whilst we agree with specialisation of certain services we would expect that for a town with a catchment area of 100,000 people within 7 miles would have at least:




General Surgery



General Medicine



Emergency Surgery.



Major Accident and Emergency (24 hours)



Specialist Facilities as per other hospitals in the Group. 

Secondly Hywel Dda appears as far as the public is concerned to operate behind a veil of secrecy. There is in fact a complete disconnect between yourselves and the rest of the population that you are responsible for. Examples of this can be found in many areas.
1. The fact that it was not until yesterday at the Board meeting that it was made known that the papers for the Board Meeting were actually available to the public albeit only on your web site. (Many thanks for that information.

2. That services are being removed from Prince Philip hospital without any consultation whatsoever with the public. A few examples are as follows:

Major Accident & Emergency downgraded to Minor Accident & Emergency, Emergency Surgery, Elective General Surgery, Gastrointestinal Cancer Surgery, Vascular Surgery, Major Urology, Emergency Endoscopy, reduction of ITU and HDU Beds, Histopathology, Post Mortems etc.
3. That there are problems with the recruitment of key staff which we find worrying but do not see as an excuse for not providing services.

4. There is no financial visibility; for example where precisely were the £19,000,000 of savings this year achieved and where the next £4,000,000 of savings for this year are to be achieved.
5. New Initiatives such as the Free / Subsidised Transport links between hospitals that were alluded to at the Board Meeting yesterday have not been publicised.

It is this lack of transparency which no doubt leads to the misunderstandings of the Public as to what an excellent job Hywel Dda is doing for our communities. It is also by re-establishing this construct, that both Hywel Dda and the Public can benefit in understanding a better mix of what can be acheived for the most needy within a budget and the implication of change for both the clinicians, administration and public.   

Thirdly we are concerned over the difference in perception of what is needed in the community by Hywel Dda and what is actually happening on the ground. 

As an example the recent report regarding poor care in the home and community (exacerbated by the “care in the community policy”) that has recently come to light is something that we were informing both Carmarthen County Council and the Older People’s Commissioner over two years ago.

We are already concerned about the policy of Community Care where the Social Services Support of Luncheon Clubs, Day Centres and subsidised transport has already been removed and we are expecting a considerable rise in Dementia caused by isolation of the elderly. This will place a huge burden on the State.

There is a move to treat more and more people at home but obviously the underlying infrastructure and staffing need to be put in place before the old systems are phased out.

The increased distances that the elderly will have to travel for treatment is very worrying especially for people using public transport. In effect it will mean that one appointment will take all day if someone from Llanelli is treated in Carmarthen using public transport. Once again the elderly are being penalised and the ramifications can only be imagined at this stage. By creating a stronger link with the public perhaps a current service can perhaps be used properly or a new and economic solution found.
Inevitably we need to link both Social and Clinical Services in such a way that the public is supported  and long term economies are maximized, not short term reductions that cost us all  either financially or in Services.
Finally centralising services at Glangwili hospital could possibly overwhelm the providers of the care required and it is our understanding that already there is insufficient space to house staff who should be operating from this hospital. No doubt this has been covered but the public confidence is being undermined as you state by being starved of relevant information  

Yours sincerely

D.M. Cundy 
(Press Officer) SOSPPAN.

